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DEVON COUNTY COUNCIL
SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT PARTNER VISIT - PRIMARY PHASE

VISIT 0 -   SUMMER TERM 2008

	School:
Bradworthy Community Primary



	Headteacher:


	R Stephenson
	Date of visit:
	09/06/08

	DCSF number:


	2213
	Chair of governors:
	B Radford

	SIP who carried out visit:


	D Brown


	Number on roll:
	139

	Contact adviser:


	N Chislett
	Time spent in school:
	2.5 hrs




	Meeting attended by: Headteacher and School Improvement Partner


PURPOSE OF VISIT:

· To meet the headteacher, key staff and chair of governors

· A tour of school

· To discuss roles and responsibilities of: School Improvement Partner (SIP), Adviser and School Improvement Officer (SIO)

· To outline pattern and focus of SIP visits 

· A focused discussion based on prompts below  

· To confirm dates for future visits

CHALLENGES FROM ANNUAL REVIEW VISIT 2007

At the time of the visit, the headteacher had only just returned from five months’ leave of illness, and was still coming to understand the progress that the school has made in his absence.

· Using the judgement criteria, ensure that there is clarity within the text of the SEF which makes it indisputable that the achievement and standards are good.

The absence of the headteacher has meant that little has been done to update the SEF since the last annual review visit.  It is intended to review the SEF when the national and non-statutory test results are available.

· to ensure that through Key Stage 2 the current Year 3 group of boys is ‘switched on’ to reading so that the standard rises within the group.

The school is taking effective action to meet this challenge.  It has implemented further support for the yeargroup, putting in place additional teaching assistant time which it is hoped to continue in the coming year.  There is a detailed target-setting process in place to monitor specific progress, and teaching is geared to develop the delayed learning of this group. The headteacher believes that analysis of the recent non-statutory tests will show that this group of boys has made better than expected progress.  

· ensure that in Year 3, the higher attainers are encouraged in mathematics as well as writing and science.

This had been highlighted, and measures have been taken to raise attainment of more able children in mathematics.  The recent non-statutory test results have not yet been analysed sufficiently to show the impact of these measures.

· take time to investigate differences in data, for though they are small, it is important that there is agreement about the measures of progress.

The headteacher’s absence has meant that this discrepancy has not been followed up.  A challenge for the school will be to consider how to share the responsibility and accountability for the use of assessment data, so that the whole staff become more accountable in future. This would ensure that the absence of one member of staff would not have such an impact in future.

· ensure that the judgement criteria are fully satisfied by the evidence the school presents throughout the SEF. 

The headteacher has examined the evidence available, particularly the contextual value added (CVA) data, and believes that the SEF is now more fully evidenced.  It is recognised that data on progress across the Foundation Stage is not yet complete, but it is intended to do a baseline assessment when the new entry arrive in September.  The school may wish to consider the support of an early years adviser to support best practice in this process.

· Meet the joint challenges of a rising school role putting pressure upon the school facilities and trying to provide a nursery/foundation unit which would help dissipate the pressure of higher pupil numbers.

The school is responding very effectively to this challenge.  A development group has been set up involving the parish council, county council, the MP, planning officers and the community to look at facilities within the village which might be incorporated in further development at the school.   Consultations have already taken place, and a village development plan is in the process of being produced. The school governors are heavily involved, and the headteacher is positive about the progress being made.

· The headteacher currently has a teaching commitment of 0.7 and this is likely to be an issue through an inspection process.

The headteacher has come back from his period of illness now with a teaching commitment of  0.5, hoping to reduce it to 0.4 in September.  He and the governors recognise that his previous teaching commitment did not allow him time to make strategic decisions about the direction of the school.

SCHOOL PERFORMANCE - Progress towards 2009 statutory targets
	
	 School Target

	 Percentage of pupils achieving Level 4 and above in ENGLISH and MATHEMATICS
	85%

	Percentage of pupils achieving 2 National Curriculum Levels progress Key Stage 1 to 2 - ENGLISH 
	100%

	Percentage of pupils achieving 2 National Curriculum Levels progress Key Stage 1 to 2 -  MATHEMATICS 
	100%


Commentary

This is currently a cohort of 20.  The optional test results have not yet been analysed, but tracking evidence shows that the school is on line to reach these targets.  Three children with learning difficulties are not expected to attain Level 4, but will achieve two levels progress.

CURRENT STRENGTHS - What are the school’s current strengths?
Commentary

The headteacher believes the school has a tradition of maintaining good progress, with good CVA scores. Poorest attaining pupils make good progress, and there has been a good proportion of children attaining Level 5s.  The CVA data supports this judgement with scores consistently above 100 in all subjects over the last three years.  The school judges that work to improve writing has been successful.  There are consistently similar results between boys and girls, perhaps because there is a good balance of male and female teachers on the staff.

Personal development and well-being are judged to be a strength of the school.    The budget has been used to employ specialists to provide a wide range of experiences.  Use is made of the environment, and outdoor sports, music and creative arts are promoted.  The school  has also developed thinking skills and independent learning.  The school intends to devote a much higher proportion of time to sporting activities to ensure five hours of physical exercise a week.  It recently gained a Healthy Schools award, and is implementing SEAL materials into the curriculum.  Provision for residential experiences from Year 3 onwards is good.  There are excellent links with the local community.

EMERGING PRIORITIES - What are the school’s emerging priorities from its own self-evaluation?

Commentary

The school believes that it has an effective tracking system, but needs to develop its systems for assessing pupils more accurately across the curriculum.  The staff are excited by the Assessing Pupil Progress (APP) materials, and would like to make this a priority for continuing professional development (CPD) across the school next year.

The school would also like to develop the roles of subject leaders to give greater responsibilities for monitoring and reporting progress, including in the foundation subjects.  They have just been given budget responsibility for their subjects.

The headteacher believes more work needs to be done to integrate the Primary Framework consistently across the school.  

The school wants to extend its provision for sports and outdoor education to include five hours a week of physical activity. 

At this stage, without the data from the present national and optional tests to give any indication of further concerns in the core subjects, these priorities appear appropriate.

Issues for the LA

Currently there are no issues to bring to the attention of the LA.

	Is the current support level appropriate?
	Yes
	No

	
	(
	


If no, give brief explanation and state new support level:

Dates of future visits

	
	Support level 1
	Support levels 2 and 3

	Autumn 2008
	
	6/11/08

	Spring 2009
	
	26/2/09 am

	Summer 2009
	
	11/06/09 am

2/07/09 pm


Record email addresses to be used for distribution of SIP visit notes:

Headteacher:  richardstp@btinternet.com
Chair of governors: radfordrad940@supanet.com
	Distribution: headteacher, chair of governors, Devon Education Services
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